Good morning

Further to the First Minister’s announcement yesterday the CMO will be writing to all those on the shielding list. 

The CMO letter advises that those shielding should work from home. If they can’t they should not attend work for as long as these additional protective measures are in place in the area where they live or work. For those who can’t work at home the letter serves as a fit note and those shielding do not need a separate fit note from their GP.  

These letters will start printing today and will begin to be issued on Wednesday 6 January. I have attached drafts of the letters for information.

In addition patients signed up to the SMS service should have received this text:

GOV.SCOT The First Minister has announced additional restrictions in all parts of Scotland at level 4 to help suppress the new strain of coronavirus. You should follow the same guidance as the rest of the population. In addition, if you can't work from home you should NOT go to work. The Chief Medical Officer is sending you a letter which will act as a fit note. If you need support to access food, medicines and other services, call the National Helpline on 0800 111 4000 or visit www.mygov.scot/shielding for more information. The additional restrictions do not apply to island areas at level 3.

I would be grateful if you could cascade this information to practices.

Kind regards

Neil

Neil Robertson |General Practice Division|Directorate of Primary Care|Scottish Government|1ER|St Andrew’s House|Regent Road|Edinburgh|EH1 3DG  
